HOTELWHITCOMB

an Francisco

Office of the MANAGER

14 March 1939

Mr. John Bunn
Dean of Men
Stanford University
Palo Alto, California

My dear Mr. Bunn:

Thank you for your letter of March 13 requesting reservation in behalf of the University of Texas Basketball Team, numbering 15 persons, arriving Saturday, March 18 and remaining through Wednesday, March 22

Upon arrival at our hotel the boys will be assigned to comfortable suites of two rooms connecting with bath between, four persons, twin beds in each room, at \$1.50 the day, the man.

Note Mr. Ed Olle is the business manager of athletics at the University of Texas.

Every attention will be extended the boys to make their stay enjoyable while at the Whitcomb.

Glad to note that you expect to be in the city some time this week and shall be happy to see you at any time.

Be assured we appreciate your cooperation in our behalf.

Yours sincerely

Hotel Whitcomb Inc.

WGA/AW